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DB200 Provincial Letter 4 (December)

Family Spirit and Sense of Church

Dear Youth, Dear Mission Partners, Dear Brothers and Sisters of the Salesian Family,

The peace of the Lord be with you always! Our DB200 December “double word” is “Family Spirit and Sense
of the Church”. Last month we reflected on “Word and Eucharist”. The Word of God and the Eucharistic Sacrifice
of Jesus give birth to a new creation, a new mankind, the Family of God.

The first fruits of this Family of God are seen in the Family of Christ, the Church. Those of us who are
baptized experience the Church as a loving Mother. She nurtures our new life in Christ. Within the Church, we,
disciples of Don Bosco, are also members of the Salesian Family of Don Bosco. In it we live the “family spirit”,
bequeathed to us by St. John Bosco. Thanks to this family spirit, we all live as dear brothers and sisters.

In his famous Letter from Rome (10 Mary 1884, 130 years ago!), Don Bosco tells us what he means by
Family Spirit: “You see, closeness leads to affection, and affection brings confidence. It is this that opens hearts
and the young people express everything without fear to the teachers, to the assistants and to the superiors... The
youngsters should not only be loved, but they themselves should know that they are loved... By being loved in the
things they like, through taking part in their youthful interests, they are led to see love in those things too which
they find less attractive, such as discipline, study and self-denial, and so learn to do these things too with love....
You cannot have affection without this familiarity (this friendly informal relationship with the boys, especially in
recreation). Where affection is not evident there can be no confidence. If you want to be loved, you must make it
clear that you love. Jesus made himself little with the little ones and bore our weaknesses. He is our master in the
matter of the friendly approach... One who knows he is loved loves in return, and one who loves can obtain

anything, especially from the young... Why do people want to replace love with cold rules?”

As for the Sense of Church, let us hear what the Constitutions of the Salesian Society tell us: “The Salesian
vocation places us at the heart of the Church and puts us entirely at the service of her mission” (Const. 6) “Our love
for Christ necessarily gives rise to our love for his Church, the People of God, the centre of unity and communion
of all the forces working for the Kingdom of God. We feel ourselves a living part of her, and we cultivate in
ourselves and in our communities a renewed ecclesial awareness. This we express in an attitude of filial loyalty to
Peter’s Successor and to his teaching, and in our efforts to live in communion and collaboration with the bishops,
clergy, religious and laity. We educate young Christians to an authentic understanding of the Church and we work
assiduously for its growth. Don Bosco tells us: ‘No effort should be spared when the Church and the Papacy are at
stake’.” (Const. 13)

Wishing you a Happy December, in Jesus Mary Joseph DonBosco, | am, Yours affectionately,

Fr. Lanfranco M. Fedrigotti SDB
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